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Dear Dr. Phua:

Thank you for the very beautiful reminder of my visit in Singapore which
Mdm. Low brought to Washington. You were thoughtful to remember me in
that way.

My colleagues and I enjoyed meeting with M::lm. Low and Mr. Goh, who are
most delightful and knowledgeable. I hope that they also found the visit
useful. We certainly learned a lot about work on computer-assisted
instruction in Singapore. My younger daughter, who is seventeen, was on
school vacation and joined us for dinner. She enjoyed meeting Mdm. Low
and Mr. Goh and asked them many questions about children (which are a
great interest of hers) in Singapore.

I am told that there is a large study of computer-assisted instruction in
Los Angeles which should be completed by summer. I will send you a copy
of the report when it is available. I will also mail you my bilingual
education article when it is published in about a month.

I hope that you will be able to visit Washington in the fall.

Kindest regards.

Sincerely,

2.d. t3Iris C. Rotberg
Assistant Director


